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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 10, 2007

TO: Honorable Mike Krusee, Chair, House Committee on Transportation 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3227 by Branch (Relating to the payment of a fee or penalty imposed by a public hospital 
owned or operated by a governmental unit for the parking of a vehicle operated by or for the 
transportation of a person with a disability.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to exempt a vehicle operated by or for a disabled 
person from payment of a fee or penalty imposed by a public hospital owned or operated by a 
governmental unit for parking in a garage or lot. The bill would take effect September 1, 2007.

The Texas Department of Transportation reports the agency would have to take these actions to 
implement the provisions of the bill: notify the county tax assessor-collectors and law enforcement of 
the provisions of the legislation; revise the Registration Manual; and revise the Basic Facts for Persons 
with Disabilities brochure. The agency estimates that these activities can be achieved using existing 
resources.

Although a governmental entity that owns or operates a hospital would lose revenue, no significant 
fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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